
 

 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish 
at  

Our Lady of Loreto Church 

37 MASSASOIT ROAD, WORCESTER, MA 
Parish telephone: 508-753-5001 

Parish fax: 508-754-1537    Rectory:  774-243-1154  
Parish e-mail - clergy@ourladyofloreto.net  

or lisaolmc@gmail.com 
Parish Website:  www.mtcarmel.ws 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00 p.m. 

Sunday: 8:00, 10:00, and 11:30 a.m. 
 

DAILY MASS 
Monday through Thursday 7:00 a.m. 

 

HOLY DAY MASSES 
Vigil: 6:00 p.m. 

Holyday: 7:00 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturday at 3:00 - 3:45 p.m. or by appointment. 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
To schedule a baptism please call  

508-753-5001 
 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY  
Couples planning to be married should 

contact the pastor at least a year in advance. 
A program of preparation is required for all 
couples planning to marry in the church. To 
schedule a wedding please call 508-753-

5001. 
 

ILLNESS  
Arrangements can be made to have Holy 
Communion brought to those who are 

homebound due to illness, age, or impairment 
of any kind or to celebrate the Sacrament of 
Anointing and Reconciliation with them. 

Please call 508-753-5001. 
 

PARISH REGISTRATION 
To become a registered member of the parish, 
please call 508-753-5001 or register on-line at 

www.mtcarmel.ws. 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 
 
Rev. Msgr. F. Stephen Pedone, Pastor 
 fpedone@charter.net 
John N. Barton, Deacon 
Gerald Montiverdi, Deacon 
Joan DôArgenis, Director of Religious 
Ed. 
 joan_dargenis@yahoo.com 
Maria Sciannameo, RCIA Director 
Michael Sacco, Joseph Sama - Finance 
Lisa Fenuccio, Administrative Assistant 
 lisaolmc@gmail.com 
Julia Tufano - Secretary 
David Soares, Parish Council Chair 
Joseph Bellino, Property Committee 
 Chair 
Joan Venincasa, John DaSilva, 
 Sanghee Kim- Music 
Mary DiSilvestro, Sacristan 
John Oliver, Hospitality Ministry 
Patricia Solitro,  Safe Environment  
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PrayéPrayéPray... 

 

Our Lady of Mt.  
Carmel Parish at Our Lady 

of Loreto Church 
PRAYER FOR PARISH 
SPIRITUAL RENEWAL 

 

Lord God, You love us with an 
everlasting love, and You choose 
us to share Your love with others. We ask that You 
rekindle in our hearts a new spirit of faith, of prayer 
and of reconciliation. Inspire us to search out and find 
ways of bringing one another closer to You. We pray 
for all who form our parish community, that we remain 
faithful to Your teaching, that we remain steadfast in 
our prayer, both personal and communal, that together 
with You and the Holy Spirit, our parish may be re-
newed and transformed.  All this we ask in the name 
of Jesus and through the power of the Holy Spirit. 

Amen. 
 

Please cut out and pray daily. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults) program at 
Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish at  Our Lady of Loreto Parish 
begins in the fall and continues through the Easter season. 
This program is open to any ADULT who 1) is interested in 
becoming Catholic, 2) is in need of receiving any one or all 
of the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and 
Eucharist, 3) wishes to enter into full communion with the 
Roman Catholic Church, as well as those who have been 
away from the Church and want to return and/or just want to 
learn more about the teachings of the Church.  
 
Our  RCIA program on Thursday October 18 2018  at 6:30 
pm at the center. For more information please contact Maria 
at 508-842-7604 or emailsciannameo352@gmail.com. 
Please give your name, and contact information. Or 
call  O.L. Loreto office at 508-753-5001. 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish at  
Our Lady of Loreto Church 

WILL HOLD  
ADULT-CONTINUING EDUCATION/FAITH  

FORMATION SESSIONS. 
FIRST SESSION WILL BE HELD  

MONDAY OCTOBER 29, 2018 
7:00 P.M. AT THE CENTER. 

 

COME, JOIN US AS WE BEGIN A JOURNEY TO A 
DEEPER, BETTER UNDERSTANDING OF OUR 
GOD, OUR FAITH ,OURSELVES AND OTHERS! 

ALL ADULTS INVITED 
For more information call  

O.L. Loreto Center  
508-753-5001 

 Annual Fall Bazaar  
Sat., Nov. 10, 2018 

 

We are looking for volunteers to work several of the 
booths for our bazaar.  Please call if you are interested 

in either working or donating: 
~~~~~ 

Country Store—Flo Dionne—508-755-2816 
Jewelry—Debbie Woods—508-755-5885 
Christmas—Julie Tufano—508-757-3170 

Themed Baskets—Sandy Penny—508-335-5090 
Cookies & Pastry—Elaine Beaudry—508-835-4592 
Handbags—Marguerite Duncan—508-865-2724 or 

Joan Ferraro  - 508-754-44841 
~~~~~~~~ 

You may start to bring in your: 
Handbags ~~ Jewelry~~ Knitted Goods 

NEW Items for the Country Store 
Christmas Items 

 

Call Elaine at 508-835-4592 or ebeaudry19@gmail.com 
 Julie Tufano at 508-757-3170 or call the office at  

508-753-5001 
~~~~~~~~ 

ALL VOLUNTEERS MUST BE  
CORI CHECKED 

 

Cori Training scheduled for Monday, Oct. 15 
In the Parish Center at 6:00 pm. 

 
Call Pat Solitro at 1-508-344-5919 

VISITATION HOUSE BABY BOTTLE 
DRIVE 

 

Thank you for taking all of the 150 baby bottles 
for the benefit of Visitation House.   Bottles 
may be brought back anytime between now 
and the weekend of Oct. 27/28.  These bottle 
drives are the main source of income for Visitation 
House and all are invited to help. 

 

Request for Photos  
 

If anyone has any photos taken during our 
Italian Festival, please contact Dave Soares 
at david_j_soares@yahoo.com.   We would 
love to see them! 

tel:508-842-7604
mailto:sciannameo352@gmail.com
tel:508-753-5001
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October is the Month of the 
Holy Rosary 

 

The Rosary is Christocentric, setting 
forth the entire life of Jesus Christ -  the passion, death, 
resurrection and glory.  Of course, the Rosary honors 
and contemplates Mary, too, and rightly so, for the 
same reason that the liturgical year does likewise:  
ñBecause of the mission she received from God, her life 
is most closely linked with the mysteries of Jesus Christ, 
and there is no one who has followed in the footsteps of 
the Incarnate Word more closely and with more merit 
than she.ò (Mediator Dei) 

The trip to Roger Williams Zoo that was scheduled for next 
Tuesday, October 9. I only had a few people going. I have 
rescheduled that to Tuesday, October 16. The cost will be 
$30.00, which includes bus and admission. We will stop at 
Caserta Pizza on Federal Hill. The bus will leave from Our 
Lady of Mt. Carmel at 4:30 p.m.  To sign up please contact 
the parish office at 508-753-5001 or email Joan at 
joan_dargenis@yahoo.com 

 

Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass 
Sunday, October 21, 2018 ~~~3 pm 

St. Paulôs Cathedral 
 

Couples marking significant anniversaries (25th, 50th, 
etc.) will be honored.  

Anyone wishing to attend should register @ 
@www.worcesterdiocese.org/wedding-anniversary-

mass 
Or contact Office of Marriage and Family at  

508-929-4311 for a registration form.  
A light reception will follow downstairs in the Cenacle. 
Couples wishing to attend should register by Oct. 12. 

Ministry Assignments for October 20 & 21 
 

October 20 @ 4:00 pm 
Lectors –  Jim Buffone 
Ministers –  Tom Lavin & Francis Sena 
 

October 21 @ 8 am 
Lector -  Chris Cook 
Ministers -  Joe Sama & Louise Faiola 
 
October 21 @ 10 am 
Lector -  Flo Dionne 
Ministers - Heather Morello & Brian Le 
 

October 21 @ 11:30 am 
Lector—Claudia Minaya 
Ministers—  Maria Sciannameo & Laurie Matosky 

                    
Please arrange for a substitute if you cannot fulfill your 
assignment. Thank you for the good work that you do! 

This Week  in Our Parish 
 

Mon., Oct. 15—6 pm—CORI Training in Parish Center 
                           6 pm—Liturgy Committee meeting in 
                                        Parish Center  
Tues., Oct. 16 - 10 am-2 pm—Golden Years Gathering                         
                           6 pm—Pastoral Council Meeting 
                           7 pm—Knights of Columbus 
Thurs., Oct. 18—6:30 pm—Italian Festival 2019 
                                         Meeting 

THE COLLLECTION FOR HURRICANE  
FLORENCE  WILL BE NEXT WEEKEND  

OCTOBER 20 and 21 
 
October 3, 2018 
  
My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
  
As we watched Hurricane Florence ravage the communities in 
the Carolinas and adjoining states with as much as 40 inches of 
rain, we could not imagine that the worst of the damage was 
yet to come from the flooded rivers and streams which inun-
dated neighborhoods and even entire communities. The scenes 
coming to us in the media over the past few weeks are bleak 
and our hearts and prayers go out to the many people whose 
lives, whose homes, and whose livelihoods have been crushed 
by this disaster. 
 
Once again, we are called to respond. I ask that we join with 
Catholic Dioceses around our nation in taking up a second col-
lection for relief efforts. In making the request on behalf of the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB), Car-
dinal DiNardo noted that initially, funds will be used to sup-
port the efforts of Catholic Charities USA as they reach out to 
provide humanitarian aid in the form of water, food, shelter, 
and medical care. Catholic Charities will be involved in long-
term efforts to restore communities after this widespread de-
struction. Also, funds will go to support the USCCBôs efforts 
to assist with pastoral and reconstruction aid to the Church. 
Humanitarian funds for any future disasters impacting commu-
nities outside the US may be shared with Catholic Relief Ser-
vices for their response efforts. 
 
I ask that parishes take a second collection in the next few 
weeks to support these efforts. You can also make a donation 
online at any time from our website at worcesterdiocese.org. 
Since my arrival in the Diocese of Worcester, I have noted on 
many occasions the wonderful generosity of the people of our 
Diocese. I pray that our continued sense of gratitude for the 
gifts God has bestowed on us will encourage us to help our 
brothers and sisters in this time of need. Thank you for your 
assistance and may God continue to bless you and your fami-
lies. 
 
With every prayerful best wish, I remain 
  
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Most Reverend Robert J. McManus 
Bishop of Worcester  



 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish at Our Lady of Loreto Church                October 14, 2018 

Financial Stewardship  
           For the week ending October 7, 2018 

 

Income  
 

Offertory:  
     Week-End                                              $4,153.00 
      Mail                                                            842.00 
      Maintenance                                               362.00 
      EFT                                                            281.52 
      Catholic Schools                                          11.00 
      Assumption                                                  10.00 
                               Total Offertory                                   $5,659.52 
Transfer from Savings                                                      50,000.00 
Parking Revenue                                                                 1,230.00 
Rental Income                                                                     1,150.00 
Funeral Stipends                                                                    600.00 
Wedding Stipend                                                                   250.00 
Donations                                                                              225.00 
Candles                                                                                    95.00  
Mass Stipends                                                                          90.00 
Sanctuary Lamp                                                                       40.00 
     Total                                                                           $59,339.52 

Expenses 

 
Utilities (September)                                                         
      Electricity                                            $2,626.60 
      Internet Access, Phone & Cable              624.44 
      Natural Gas                                              131.22 
         Total Utilities                                                           $3,382.26             
 
Music (September) 
       Organists                                              1,250.00 
       Cantors                                                    500.00 
       Choir Director                                         300.00 
       Outside Choir Vocalists                          220.00 
          Total Music                                                               2,270.00 
 
Diocesan Loan Payoff                                                      49,546.33 
Salaries and Wages                                                             4,858.46 
CYC Youth and Family Trips                                            2,552.00 
Funeral Stipends                                                                 1,675.00 
Repairs and Maintenance                                                      943.32 
Heating Oil (Parish Center)                                                   647.35 
Rubbish Removal                                                                  600.00 
Clergy Benefit Plan (October)                                              503.50 
Catholic Schools Appeal                                                       409.00 
Mass Coverage                                                                      300.00 
Office Expense                                                                      175.00 
Mass Stipends (September)                                                   160.00 
Employee Benefits                                                                 105.54 
Deacon (September)                                                              100.00 
     Total                                                                           $68,227.76 
 

                                                              

 
Mount Carmel Golden Years Club 

October 2018 
 

October 16, 2018  
9:00 A.M. to 11:00 A.M.  VNA ñKeep Well Clinicò  
10:00 a.m.  Socializing 
12:00 NOON                   Lunch  
After Lunch   Bingo 
 

October 23, 2018  
10:00 A.M.  Socializing 
11:00 AM  Installation of New Officers 
12:00 NOON                   Lunch – Followed by Social. 
After Lunch                     Bingo 

 

October 30, 2018  
10:00 A.M.  Socializing 
   HALLOWEEN PARTY 
12:00 NOON                   Lunch – Followed by Social. 
After Lunch                      Bingo 

 

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME. 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

 
Thurs., Oct. 18—RCIA Program, Par ish Center , 6:30 
 pm 
 
Sat., Oct. 20—Mini Retreat for Women at St. Maryôs 
 Parish Hall, Shrewsbury, 8:30 am-1:30 pm, $15 
 Covers morning coffee, pastries, lunch and talk, 
 with inspirational music, by Jaymie Stuart Wolfe.  
Sun., Oct. 21—Diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass at 
 St. Paulôs Cathedral.  See separate article. 
Oct. 25-28—Womenôs Cursillo.  See separate ar ticle. 
Mon., Oct. 29—Adult Faith Formation , Par ish Center , 
 7:00 pm 
Thurs., Nov. 1—RCIA Program, Par ish Center , 6:30 
 pm 
Mon., Nov. 5—Adult Faith Formation , Par ish Center , 
 7:00 pm 
Thurs., Nov. 8—RCIA Program, Par ish Center , 6:30 
 pm 
Sat., Nov. 10—Worcester Catholic Womenôs Confer-
 ence @ Assumption College, limited seating, for  
 more information or to register, call 508-277-3969 
  www.worcestercatholicwomensconference.com. 
Sat., Nov. 10—Bazaar at Our Lady of Loreto Church 
 9 am-3 pm.  Volunteers needed. 
Thurs., Nov. 15—RCIA Program, Par ish Center , 6:30 
 pm 
Mon., Nov. 19—Adult Faith Formation , Par ish Center , 
 7:00 pm 
Thurs., Nov. 22—RCIA Program, Par ish Center , 6:30 
 pm 
 

 

 We wish to congratulate  
 

Cara Marie Penny and Stephen Fitzgerald 
Meyer, who were married on Saturday, 
October 6, 2018, at Our Lady of Loreto 
Church.   May the God of love warm their 
hearts and lives. 
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Saturday October  13, 2018—3:00 p.m.—Confessions 
 
Saturday, October 13, 2018—4:00 p.m. 
Frances Bertulli by sister, Anna Fenuccio 
William Feraco by Donna and Steve Grasseschi 
 
Sunday, October 14, 2018—8:00 a.m. 
Palma Arcuri (Monthôs Mind) and Venia Spina by Family 
Joseph Gangai by Daughter and Son-in-law 
 
Sunday, October 14, 2018—10:00 a.m. 
The Deceased Members of the Sons of Italy 
Rosati and Cariglia Family by Family 
 
Sunday, October 14, 2018—11:30 a.m. 
Joseph C. DiLeo (96th Birthday Remembrance) by  
 Family 
Marguerite, Ernest and Lorraine Caffone and Mary  
 Altomare Caffone by Bill Caffone 
Betty Duncan by Family 
 
Monday, October 15, 2018—7:00 a.m. 
Parishioners Intentions 
 
Tuesday, October 16, 2018—7:00 a.m. 
The Sick of the Parish 
 
Wednesday, October 17, 2018—7:00 a.m. 
Vera Sbrogna (Sixth Anniversary) by husband, Gus 
 
Thursday, October 18, 2018—7:00 a.m. 
Parishioners Intentions 
 
Saturday October  13, 2018—3:00 p.m.—Confessions 
 
Saturday, October 20, 2018—4:00 p.m. 
Cyndee (Colella) Barlow (Monthôs Mind) by Dolores  
 Riggieri 
Angelo and Mary Mero by John Mero 
 

 
 
 
 

Please pray for the sick of our parish:  Francis Caffone, 
Susan Stomski, Donna Grasseschi,  Lori Blackwell, Carmel-
la Szklarz, Matteo Fiore, Patrick Loconto,  Butch Rano, 
Mary OôConnor, Christopher Collazo, Paula Mari, Sim 
Simone, Cathy Coffey, Mildred Bassan, Vincent Pusateri, 
Sylvia Pusateri, Debbie Caffone, Joseph Ginskus, Philip 
Powers, Virginia Czubrynski, Karen Remian, Sandra Pow-
ers, Robert Mazzola, Jennifer Bodinizzo, Martin Laine, An-
toinette Raddi,  Accurzio & Loretta Sclafani, Robert Bacon, 
Susan Cardinal, Belinda Sahagun, Thelma Ortiz, Caryl 
Masiello, Cynthia Pedone, Roland Dionne, Maxwell Mitch-
ell, Louis Naple, Carol Youngstrom, Richard Patrone, Sue 
Cozzolino, Carol  Iaconi,  Anthony DeAngelis, Frank Corri-
dori, Reverend Charles Armey, and Anthony &  Paul Locan-
tore.  May the Lord give them strength, courage and  
healing. 

 FOOD DONATIONS 

 
Through your generosity, we are able to help families in 
our local area. Please drop off food items in the church 
vestibule or at the parish center.  Your donations to the 
Friendly House Food Pantry makes a big difference to 
someone who is hungry. Many thanks! 

PLEASE REMEMBER OUR PARISH IN YOUR 
WILLS, BEQUESTS AND UPON THE DEATH 
OF LOVED ONES FOR DONATIONS. MANY 

THANKS! 

A SALEM CROSS CHRISTMAS 
December 11, 2018 

 
Featuring Christmas Music & Outstanding Cuisine at Salem 
Cross Inn  & The Brilliant Bright Nights Lights 
 

9:30 AM Depart this morning and travel to Spencer, Massachu-
setts, where youôll visit The Saint Josephôs Abbey Gift Shop 
where the famous Trappist Preserves & Jellies are available for 
purchase along with fresh homemade cakes, a variety of books 
and musical items as well.  
 

Now youôll visit the well renown and historic Salem Cross Inn for 
a delicious full course luncheon, featuring Soup du Jour, a Garden 
Salad, Salem Crossô famous flaky Chicken Pot Pie or Maple 
Salmon and a Scrumptious Dessert. As you enjoy the holiday 
ambiance of the beautifully decorated Salem Cross Inn, youóll 
listen to the sounds of Christmas music.  
 

You will also enjoy a visit to the Yankee Candle Shopôs Bavarian 
Christmas Village in Deerfield.  
 

The time has come to head for the Bright Nights, New Englandós 
most elaborate display, where youôll wonder at the artistry of the 
lights.  
 

Youôll arrive back home at approximately 7:00 PM after a de-
lightful day enjoying the seasonal Christmas Spirit at Salem Cross 
& Bright Nights. 
 

Tour Cost: $79.00 Per Person 
To sign up please call the Parish Office at 508-753-5001 or email 
Joan at Joan_dargenis@yahoo.com 
 

Rest in Peace 
 

We, the parish community of Our Lady of   
Mt. Carmel, extend our deepest sympathy to the 
family and friends of Anthony W. Aiello, Sr. 
May God grant him peace forever and bring comfort to 
his family and friends. 
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DAILY MASS ON TV AND THE INTERNET   
 

Tune in on Monday through Friday on Charter TV3 on chan-
nel 193 at 9 am for the local Daily Mass on cable celebrated 
by various priests from around our diocese. Also airs at 4:30 
pm in Shrewsbury on Ch. 28, and 5 pm in Clinton area on 
Ch. 8.    

NOTRE DAME ACADEMY OPEN HOUSE 
 
Notre Dame Academyôs Open House for prospective students 
will be held on Sunday, October 21st from 2-4 pm.  Students cur-
rently in fifth, sixth, seventh and eighth grade are encouraged to 
attend.   Pre-registration is encouraged for the Open House.  If 
you are interested in attending NDAôs Open House or spending 
an academic day at NDA, please contact their Office of Admis-
sions at 508-757-6200, Ext. 229 or email admissions@nda-
worc.org.  NDA is the only Catholic private and independent col-
lege preparatory school for young girls in grades 7-12 in Central 
Massachusetts.  Please visit their website www.nda-worc.org to 
learn more about the NDA experience. 

How about making a Cursillo weekend? 
   

Cursillo or ñshort course in Christianityò is an uplifting and 
educational experience.  Cursillo was brought from Spain 
to the United States in 1962.  The weekend is facilitated by 
a team of laypeople and clergy who deliver organized talks 
and discussions.  What the presenters add to the talks is the 
witness of their own lives, their struggles and triumphs in 
Christ.  The weekend is full of laughter, prayer, great mu-
sic, wonderful meals and so much more. 
Weekends are held at the Immaculate Conception Spiritual 
Renewal Center in Putnam, CT. 
 
Last for 2018:        Womenôs - October 25-28 
2019:   Menôs:        March 21-24 & October 10-13 
            Womenôs:   May 2-5 & November 14-17  
                      

For more information,  Elizabeth Santley @ 508-304-8871 
or esantley@yahoo.com.  Applications are available in the 
vestibule if the church. 

 

OCTOBER IS 
RESPECT LIFE MONTH 

 

Urban Missionaries of Our Lady of Hope 
 

Walter Doyle, co-director of Urban Missionaries, is asking 
for our help this Christmas season.  This is what they need: 
 

NAME TAKERS: 
Dates:  Every Saturday star ting Oc. 6, from 5:00 am-
4:00 pm, until Dec. 1 and on the these Sundays: Oct. 14, 
21, 28, Nov. 4 from 11:00 am-3:00 pm. 
Volunteers to take names of children and gift requests.  If 
you can use windows, a mouse, and can type at all, call 
508-831-7455 or email at mail-
box@urbanmissionaries.com  for details and scheduling 
your time. 
BAG MAKERS, SORTERS, GIFT PASSER-OUTERS, 
and SITE WORKERS: 
Dates: Dec. 8, Dec. 23 from 9:00 am-8:00 pm.  A lot of 
help will be needed on Sun. Dec. 9 and Sun. Dec. 16 and 
Dec. 16 until Dec. 24, especially from 9:00am-8:00pm. 
SPECIAL WORKERS: 
Dec. 22, 23, and 24, when the neediest come in for gifts. 
Sometimes they get turned away because there are no vol-
unteers to make up gift bags for them.  If you can help, call 
508-831-7455 or email mailbox@urbanmissionaries.com 
 

We will be working out of 242 Canterbury St.  
Everyone is most welcome to join us.  May your Christmas 
be blessed because of what you can do for your neighbors. 

 

DEMENTIA CAREGIVER SUPPORT GROUPS 
 
When a loved on develops Dementia, it can be difficult for 
everyone.  Hearing how other people have walked through the 
journey with their loved on can be helpful.  We invite you to 
join us for learning, sharing and support.  There is no obliga-
tion to share; you are welcome to come and just listen! 
  

Beginning in October: 
1st Tuesday of the Month at 5 p.m. at Saint Johnôs Church – 

Church Hall 
44 Temple St., Worcester 

  
3rd Thursday of the Month at 9:30 a.m. – Holy Family  Parish 

At St. Joseph Church – Church Hall 
10 Dupont St. (Behind the Church), Worcester 

  
For more information contact: Jeanne Pellegrino, Alzheimer 

Program Director 
St. Francis Rehabilitation and Nursing Center.  508-471-2272 

Prayerfully Improving your Mass experience 
 

In the August issue of Magnificat magazine, Father Pe-
ter John Cameron, O.P. offers a nice reflection on how 
we can improve our Mass experience, especially at times 
when we are feeling dry spiritually. He begins: ñNot 
long ago, a devout young man approached me with a 
problem that really distressed him. He went to Mass 
every day, but there were some days—and this he was 
almost ashamed  to admit—when he didnôt feel like go-
ing. We, too, may have gone through a spiritual rough 
patch like that from time to time. How can we deal with 
it?ò 

The Lordôs Prayer 
 

Lord Jesus, no matter how bleak my life may seem, I 
know I have a Father.  I am not alone.  My value, my 
worth is real because I belong to him.  Thank you for 
teaching me to pray to my Father.  Thank you for show-
ing me the Father.  Thank you for the people you put in 
my life who show me the Father. 
 

Ninth in a Series of 11 


